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THE DEER MANAGEMENT REPORT:  On Monday Capt. Gary Hoelzer of the Town and Country Police Department gave a 30-minute presentation on Deer Control and Management options. 

The last two Board of Aldermen meetings saw a large influx of the local deer lovers and deer whackos from around the region attend the meetings and speak.  Unfortunately those people were not present for the presentation by Capt. Hoelzer. 

Hoelzer showed how wildlife biologists recommend a urban/suburban deer population of 10-20 deer per square mile. Gary using the latest deer census and projected birthrate to put the Town and Country deer population between 60-and-66 deer per square mile in the 11 square mile city.  (Some think this estimate may be a bit conservative.) 

Hoelzer stated if nothing is done to control the deer population in the next year the estimate for the deer population in 2013 will be between 89 per square mile to a high estimate of 104 deer per square mile. 

Hoelzer gave examples how small wildlife and song birds often vanish from areas over populated by deer due to the lower vegetation being consumed by deer and leaving smaller animals and birds open to predators. 

The part of Hoelzer presentation I disagreed with was where he recommended that the city reach a level of 30 deer per square mile despite that being higher than all the experts recommend. 

Hoelzer showed that the fastest way to reduce the deer population is to use professional sharpshooters as the city has done in the last two years. He indicated a cheaper long range plan may be to hire the professional sharpshooters for two years who would also train local police officers who would take over the duties beginning in the third year. 

Hoelzer estimated the cost over the next two years to kill 350 deer by sharpshooters would be $161,500.  Over 10 years the cost to kill 510 deer would be $297,500.

Concerning bow hunting Hoelzer reported that bow hunting would not have an immediate effect on the herd. He did mention that bow hunting would be perfect for certain residential or non-residential properties where owners wanted to remove deer at their costs. He also stated that bow hunting could be a consideration once the deer population is reduced to the goal to maintain that level of deer. 

Concerning sterilization the Hoelzer report showed that sterilization alone could not reduce the herd, but could be used in combination with sharpshooting.  He also pointed out that the sterilization would cost $1,300 a deer in today’s money. 

PROBLEM AREAS:  Hoelzer showed that the majority of deer-car crashes other than along the interstate highways are occurring in Ward-2. He also showed a photograph taken by an officer on patrol on Easter showing 16 deer at one location in the Mason Valley subdivision.  All the deer could not be shown in one frame and the officer had to take two photos to show all the deer.  A Mason Valley resident was at the meeting with a similar two frame photo taken last week. 

CAR-DEER MEETINGS:  Capt. Hoelzer also presented accident stats that showed 94 accidents in 2009 and 78 in 2010.  Already through June 15 there have been 36 car-deer crashes. Keep in mind that car-deer crashes spike in the months of October, November and December during the rut season. It appears as if we are headed to a record number of car-deer accidents in 2011.  

CITIZENS COMMENT:  In a stark contrast to the last two Board meetings where as many as 10 deer lovers spoke, eight residents all from Ward 2 spoke. Seven people praised Hoelzer’s report and talked about the serious problem of deer population. 

“I hope this time you people (Aldermen) take the role of the wolf and get the herd down,” said Dr. Charles Norland, who spoke in Yellowstone how other wildlife returned once wolves were introduced and the deer herd was thinned allowing low vegetation to return.  

“Everyday 15 deer are in my yard.  There are no plants left in my yard. Let’s take some action and not set this excellent report on the self,” said Bill Savage.

“Focus on the part of the report that says ‘doing nothing is not an option,” said Walter Plefka. 

“The increasing deer population could be relieved by more active work by the city. Due to the deer, costs are heaped on us to maintain a garden,” said Janet Williamson. 

“There is no need for more studies and forums.  It is time to do something,” said Chuck Lenz. 

“I have seen more deer in the last 12 months than I have seen in the last 10 years,” said Dr. John Niemeyer.

“Left out of the report was how after the 3-year relocation program accidents were reduced by 50%,” said deer lover Bruni Perez, commenting on the 1999-2001 Town and Country deer relocation effort. Relocating deer has now been banned by the Missouri Department of Conservation for various reasons, including the high death rate of deer due to capture myopathy. 

OUCH…WHAT A STUPID UNKIND THING TO SAY:  We have all said things that we wished we could immediately take back.  I have had more than my fair share.  As a teenager I used to be a disc jockey at various radio stations in town and even a talk show host on one. Believe me I said plenty of things that I cringe about now.  As a grownup I was once a guest for three hours on the old Larry King Mutual Broadcasting System radio show.  I made one comment that has bothered me for the next 30-years during Open Phone America.  As a baseball writer who knocked out a weekly 5,000 word column for a website…several times a year I wished I could reel something back in from cyberspace…but Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Jon Dalton got the award for bad taste on Monday night and I bet he isn’t even aware he looked like a jerk.  

Capt. Hoelzer took a lot of abuse for months from the deer lovers in town.  He presented a very factual and well documented report. Many residents stood up and thanked him for the excellent presentation.  

What put an icky feeling on the evening was a thoughtless throw-away line from none other than Mayor Jon Dalton.  After another resident stood up and praised Hoelzer and his report Dalton looked at Hoelzer and said:

“I hope when you walk through the door your ears don’t hit the frame.”  Dalton was inferring in jest that Hoelzer could get a “big head.”  It was a completely unnecessary and uncalled for remark.  An additional “thank you” would have been much more appropriate.  

THE MISSING ALDERWOMAN IS STILL MISSING: Alderwoman Nancy Avioli was not present at the June 27 Board of Aldermen meeting.  Avioli has now missed four straight Board of Aldermen meetings. She is 0-for-May and June.  She has missed 42% of the meetings so far in 2011.  This is after she promised voters she would do better in attending meetings after her poor attendance record became a campaign issue in 2010. She has clearly lied to the voters. 

THE IRONIC RETURN OF NANCY AVIOLI:  Alderwoman Nancy Avioli who has missed the last four Board of Aldermen meetings was looking fit and rested at the June 21 Police Commission meeting. Ironically on a night Nancy actually showed up for a meeting, almost no one else did and the meeting was over in 15 minutes as there was not a quorum. 

 Keep in mind Town and Country’s definition of quorum is different than the standard version. For most elected or appointed bodies a quorum is 50% of more of the members.  Town and Country has sooooo many phony baloney commissions and boards that they were having problems meeting the 50% requirement and legislation was passed that changed the definition of a quorum from 50% to 40%. 

If people can’t show up for meetings they should not be on commissions.  But when they are appointed not because of their qualifications, but because they support the mayor, I guess attendance is not that big of a deal.

The lone topic on the Police Commission agenda was consideration of making the city seat belt ordinance a primary offense instead of a secondary violation.  Currently an officer can only write a seatbelt citation if the driver of the car is stopped for another violation.  If the ordinance was changed the police could pull you over simply if they saw you did not have your seatbelt buckled. 

BOW WOW   While waiting in hope more commissioners would show and before the 7:15 adjournment, Dorothy Rogers brought up that she thought dogs in the beds of pickup trucks should be included in a new seatbelt ordinance.  It was explained to her that the traffic code is about people related violations and dogs would have to come under the Animal Welfare ordinances. (Keep in mind that Rogers’ sole qualification to be on the police commission is that she has a nice front yard on Clayton Road that is perfect for Dalton and Dalton cronies campaign signs.) 

Nancy Avioli then piped up that Town and Country tried to avoid having an ordinance that was not county or state wide as they did not want people to be law abiding  Chesterfield and then suddenly in violation in Town and Country.  This statement was a swipe at my attempt to ban the use of cell phones while driving. 

TO THE CONTRAY:  Avioli was immediately contradicted when Rogers began to wave around the prior Monday’s edition of the Post-Dispatch that had a story people who carry guns openly in holsters that are not concealed. 

Rogers asked what is being done to make sure this is not done in Town and Country. Police Chief John Copeland said that while it was legal to openly carry a gun in Missouri, municipalities can pass ordinances banning open carry of firearms.  He added Town and Country has such a ban. So while it is legal in other St. Louis County cities to open carry a firearm it is illegal in Town and Country.         

After this exchange Avioli declared the meeting over. 

THE PUBLIC’S SAFETY IS LAST AND FIREWORKS ARE FIRST:  On high school and college baseball, softball, football, LAX, soccer or field hockey fields if lightning can be seen or thunder is heard, play is stopped, everyone is removed from the field until it has been 30 minutes with no lightning or thunder. 

That is how players and spectators are protected from being hit by lightning.  Apparently that rule isn’t NECESSARY when Mayor Dalton and the Board of Aldermen are damned and determined to shoot off fireworks. 

Last Saturday at 8pm while a crowd gathered at the Town and Country Crossing shopping center to watch fireworks, thunder could be heard and lightning seen. The crowd included families with small children and a number of elderly persons including a group from Marie de Ville Retirement Center.  Marie de Ville was a corporate sponsor of the event.   

Lightning could be seen and thunder heard for the next hour.  Instead of cancelling the show due to the dangerous weather, city officials moved up the start of fireworks to 8:30 which was before sunset. Photographs from news websites showed some sensible people leaving before the show due to the lightning and thunder. But other photographs showed elderly people in lawn chairs and kids on blankets during the show. It was a clear recipe for tragedy.  A shortened show went on and was over in 15 minutes    

CARTOONS:

[image: image1.png]VOLUME PRICING

WHEN THE LOUDEST CUSTOMER.
GETS THE BIGGEST DISCOUNT

18





[image: image2.png]



[image: image3.png]how about you, Would you
care for the ‘Death by Chocolate’?”




[image: image4.png]“We switched to generic. The players are
almost as good and they're way cheaper.”




[image: image5.jpg]





[image: image7.png]



[image: image8.jpg]STRETCHED... }





[image: image9.png]



[image: image10.jpg]Y CLIENT WANTS To

3 KNOW IF HE CAN
BE SENTENCED
TO TIME SERVED .





1

